Drop in Surgeries with PCSO Deborah Sleeman, Devon & Cornwall Constabulary.

Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.  

The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month & from my latest Drop in Surgery which was held on 17th November 2012.
KENTON
Overnight on Wednesday 3rd October evidence was discovered that someone had entered some sheds in the South Town area. Fortunately nothing was stolen but a boxed DVD player was left behind. It would seem that this DVD player was in fact placed out by the bins by the owner for the rubbish and is no longer in working order. With permission of the owner this item has been disposed of.
During the weekend of Saturday 20th and Sunday 21st October a vehicle had been broken into in the Mamhead Road area of Kenton.  

Could I warn motorists that most of the rural areas are remote and parking your vehicle there could make it a target.  Could motorists not leave anything of value in your vehicles and always lock up!

POWDERHAM

I recently received a report of a vehicle that was broken into whilst parked at the rear of the castle in the church car park.  Unfortunately presents were left in the vehicle and these were stolen and damage caused.  
Could I remind motorists that this is a very remote area and should to take care when parking there.  
STARCROSS
I understand that there has been quite a lot of litter being left in the area of the youth shelter in the Pavilion Playing Fields.  There used to be a wheelie bin there for this purpose but this seems to have gone walkabout.  A request was made to have a more permanent bin placed in the area but unfortunately this was unable to be granted.  
Could I ask parents to remind their children not to throw litter in the area?  This area is frequented by younger children and dogs and could cause some damage to either.

I have also been informed that some of the youths have been throwing cans into and over the hedging in the area.  When challenged by members of the village they have been met with barrages of abuse! Could parents please talk to their children on the correct manner of conducting themselves in public.

I was recently informed of a young member of the village shining a very high powered torch at vehicles passing by.  This is a very dangerous past time and can cause nasty accidents if the driver’s vision is temporarily impaired.  

This youngster’s parents have been informed so hopefully there will be no further incidents.  

Overnight on Saturday 17th November 2 solar Owls were taken from a front garden in Heywood Drive.  They were there about 7pm but were gone in the morning.  Whoever it was left other garden ornaments which have now been moved to their back garden.  All the years they have lived here nothing like this has happened before.

If anyone has any information regarding this, or can identify the ornaments found, please contact me.  

On Thursday 15th November I was very lucky to be joined by Superintendant Jim Nye on my patrols of the area.  I would like to thank head master Iannis Ireland for welcoming us into the school (and the children for the refresher lesson on skipping!) and thank you to Sally at the Westbank Charity Shop for the lovely hospitality and hot cup of coffee that was very welcome after braving the windy elements of the village.  


COCKWOOD
During the week of October half term several road signs appeared propped up on the wall of Cockwood School.  It would appear that someone decided to have a bit of a collection spree!

I have made a request to Highways to come and collect the items.  If anyone knows of anything to do with this please contact me.  
I am happy to report that Halloween and Guy Fawkes Night went by without any reported problems!

The next Surgeries will be held on Saturday 15th December 2012 at the WESTBANK charity shop, The Strand, Starcross at 10am, Dolphin Inn in Kenton at Noon & Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge at 2pm.
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